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President's Office
Reedley College

January 31, 2007

Dr. Barbara Hioco
President

Reedley College

995 North Reed Avenue
Reedley, CA 93654

Dear President Hioco:

The Accrediting Commission for Community and Junior Colleges, Western
Association of Schools and Colleges, at its meeting on January 10-12, 2007.
reviewed the Progress Report submitted by the college and the report of the
evaluation team which visited on Tuesday, October 31, 2006. The
Commission took action to accept the report, with a requirement that the
college complete a Progress Report.

The Commission asks that a Progress Report be submitted by March 15,
2007. The Progress Report should focus on the institution’s resolution of
the recommendations and concerns as noted below:

Recommendation 5: Library and Learning Resources. The team
recommends that the college fully implement the previous team’s
recommendation by ensuring that professionally qualified library and
learning resource staff provide support at all locations where these services
are offered currently and will be needed as future centers and campuses are
developed. (Standards II.C.1.a, II.C.1.b, II.C.1.c, I11.C.2)

I have previously sent you a copy of the evaluation team report. Additional
copies may now be duplicated. The Commission requires that you give the
report and this letter appropriate dissemination to your college staff and to
those who were signatories of your college report. This group should
include campus leadership and the Board of Trustees. The Commission
also requires that all reports be made available to students and the public.
Placing copies in the college library can accomplish this. The Progress
Report will become part of the accreditation history of the college and
should be used in preparing for the next comprehensive evaluation.
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On behalf of the Commission, I wish to express continuing interest in the institution’s educati
programs and services. Professional self-regulation is the most effective means of assuring integ
effectiveness and quality.

Sincerely,

O P

Barbara A. Beno, Ph.D.
President

BAB/t]

¢e: Dr. Thomas Crow, Chancellor, State Center Community College District
Ms. Kim Perry, Accreditation Liaison Officer
Board President, State Center Community College District
Dr. Jackie Fisher, Sr., Team Chair
Evaluation Team Members
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